Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting September 3, 2024

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chair; Chris Garcia

The Selectmen's Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM. The Selectmen approved payroll, disbursement checks, and the Minutes from the August 20th meeting. A notice of pay rate was approved and signed. An Intent to Cut was signed. Miscellaneous correspondence was read and discussed.

The 2024 expenditures were reviewed. The Board requested that Department Heads be contacted regarding their budget items for 2025 by October 1st. The Board agreed any Master Plan subcommittee requests for Town Meeting be presented to the Selectmen prior to being brought before the Town.

The Board reviewed a letter from the Town's Attorney requesting guidance for moving forward on a matter. The Board agreed with counsel to dismiss the case.

Concerns brought forth from a resident on a matters at the Transfer Station and Recycling Center were discussed. The Selectmen stressed that receipts must be given to anyone who pays for items being discarded, suggesting that patrons pay with checks as much as possible.

The Selectmen have scheduled a Work Session for September 10, 2024 at 1PM.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 6:14PM.